
Our Regional Executive Meeting in St. Louis was held Friday night 9-11-09. 

We worked on the membership committee’s By Law Change Article III Members and 

Article XI Section 3 (Duties) regional Executive Committee.  Our final proposals were to 

be given at the Governors meeting on Saturday. 

 

 

                          NATIONAL GOVERNOR’S MEETING 9-12-2009 

                                                    ST. LOUIS, MO. 

 

Here are some topics from meeting.  Look for more detailed notes on National Website 

from National Secretary, Cindy Urenda. 

 

 

This meeting started out with Old Business first.  Nominations for National Offices were 

taken from the floor of Governors. Nominations are now closed.   The following  

candidates are: 

 VP Competition – Jack Wilson 

 Secretary – Cindy Urenda 

 Business Manager – Hal Tumbleson  George Gallant removed his name from 

consideration.  He is interested in the Presidents Position that will be coming up next 

year.  

   Sergeant of Arms - Jean Morrison 

                                            Ron Ruston  

 

Parliamentarian – Kevin Milton reviewed 2 proposed by law changes.  Article III 

Membership and Article XI: Section 3 (Duties) Regional Executive Committee.  These 

changes will be mailed with Ballots to all Governors. 

 

   Ballots to Governors will be mailed out on September 30,2009.  Must be 

postmarked by October 31, 2009 and back in teller committee hands on November 

14. 2009. 

 

VP Competition – Jack Wilson  Reviewed Rule Book changes for details see website and 

talk with Joe Reese, RCD Southwest Region. Members of SW Region were recognized 

for National Competition Points thus far 

 Ladies:  

    #5  Bernyce Molenda, #8 Bonnie Goodson, #13 Mary Anne Kolb, 

    #14 Jeannie Ruston, #15 Cindy Morrison 

 Men’s:   #8 Johnny Gann, #9  Ted Molenda, #11 Don Franklin 

 Clubs:    #15 Tin Hall Toys, #14 Cen-Tex, #12 Cowtown, #2 OCCC 

 

     
Convention – Palm Beach, Fla.  July 23-30, 2010, hosted by Florida Region is rapidly 

approaching.  Parties & tourist activities will be available to members as well as 

competition events.  They will have Security guard parking for overnight parking at 

Track for trailers.  Will have an RV Park 1 mile north of hotel.  Hotel parking is limited 



to Corvettes & metal cars – no trailers/rigs. Tentative Schedule online now at NCCC 

Convention website.  Enrollment starts Feb 1, 2010. 

 

Overview of proposal for Convention 2011, hosted by Windy City Corvettes and 

Midwest Region in Tinley Park, Illinois.   High & Low Speed events at Autobahn.  

Record & Bracket Drags at NHRA Drag Strip as well as test & tune night for all 

convention attendees.  Also parties & tourist activities available. 

 

Public Relations Manager – Larry Beebe is looking for short Club clips to be made into 

video for the NCCC display at the Museum.  For more details contact Larry Beebe 

through the NCCC website.  

 

NCCC’s final payment of $2,000 toward our $10,000 pledge was given to the National 

Corvette Museum. 

 

VP of Membership – Larry Morrison stated we had 17,880 members and Tulsa Vette Set 

was recognized as the #1 Membership Club in the Nation for NCCC.  Membership 

Renewal Packets for 2010 will be mailed out Oct. 10. There will be an electronic 

version available for Governors.  Club Memberships Renewals for 2010 must be 

received by Cheryl for SWR Clubs no later that November 15, 2009. 

 

Editor of Publications – Sylvia Hoaldridge is looking for articles of interest from 

membership for Blue Bars.  If you send an article to Sylvia please make sure you receive 

a confirmation from Sylvia. 

 

Charities – Patrick Dolan stated that 2010 raffle tickets are printed and available.  

Discussion on the floor that Patrick was going to get a Grand Sport for the raffle car. 

He asked for support in this endeavor from all membership.  One-way Clubs can support 

our National Charity – the Kidney Foundation is thru the 100% Club Program. When 

clubs send in their renewals they can also buy the same amount of  tickets as their club’s 

membership renewal number at $10.00 per ticket.  

 

Sponsorship– Debbie Lindsey gave each RE a $50.00 Gift Certificate for each Region 

from Mid-America.   Debbie also talked about the Eagle 1 Award – four clubs are 

recognized in 4 different sections of the country for their Charity contributions.  For 

Details see NCCC website under Contests. 

 

Webmaster – Joan Thomas is asking for pictures from 2009 Colorado Springs 

Convention.  She would like your pictures on a CD of anything you toured offsite as well 

as pictures taken during Convention activities. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

           


